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MAIDSTONE BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 

MAIDSTONE JOINT TRANSPORTATION BOARD 

 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 19 APRIL 

2017 

 
Present:  Councillors Bird, Brown, D Burton, Chittenden, Clark, 

Cuming, Daley, English, Garten, Hotson (Chairman), 
Springett, Mrs Stockell, Vizzard and Willis 

 
 

51. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
It was noted that apologies for absence had been received from 
Councillors Carter, Cooke, Mrs Grigg, T Sams and Whittle. 
 

52. NOTIFICATION OF SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS  
 
It was noted that Councillor English substituted for Councillor Wilby. 
 

53. NOTIFICATION OF VISITING MEMBERS  
 
There were no Visiting Members. 
 

54. DISCLOSURES BY MEMBERS AND OFFICERS  
 
There were no disclosures by Members or Officers. 
 

55. DISCLOSURES OF LOBBYING  
 
There were no disclosures of lobbying. 
 

56. EXEMPT ITEMS  
 
RESOLVED: That all items be taken in public as proposed. 
 

57. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 21 MARCH 2017  
 
RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 21 March 2017 be 
approved as a correct record and signed, subject to the replacement of 
Luton with Bedford on page 5. 
 

58. PETITIONS (IF ANY)  
 
There were no petitions. 
 

59. QUESTIONS/STATEMENTS BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC  
 
There were no questions or statements from members of the public. 
 



 2  

60. REPORT OF THE HEAD OF TRANSPORT AND DEVELOPMENT - UPDATE ON 
PETITIONS SUBMITTED TO KENT HIGHWAY SERVICES  
 
There were no petitions. 
 

61. AMENDMENT TO THE ORDER OF BUSINESS  
 
The Chairman proposed that Agenda Item 12 – A Boards be taken in 
advance of Agenda Item 11 – Amendments to the Maidstone Joint 
Transportation Board Agreement, as there was a member of the public 
present who had an interest in this item. 
 
RESOLVED: That the items be taken in the order proposed by the 
Chairman. 
 

62. REPORT OF THE KCC DIRECTOR OF HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORTATION AND 
WASTE: A BOARDS  
 
The Maidstone District Manager from Kent County Council and the Street 
Scene and Waste Officer from Maidstone Borough Council presented a 
report on A Boards on the public highway. 
 
It was noted that the item had been raised by the One Maidstone Street 
Scene Group following obstruction complaints by members of the public.  
 
The Committee noted that there would be a collaborative effort from Kent 
County Council and Maidstone Borough Council to visit Week Street to 
tackle the obstruction issues using uniformed Enforcements Officers on 8 
June 2017 and yearly thereafter. 
 
The Maidstone District Manager from Kent County Council agreed to 
circulate the leaflet, which will be handed out to businesses on 8 June 
2017, to Members of this Committee. 
 
The Chairman requested that a report be brought back to this Committee 
in the next municipal year. 
 
RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
 

63. REPORT OF THE KCC DIRECTOR OF GOVERNANCE AND LAW: 
AMENDMENTS TO THE MAIDSTONE JOINT TRANSPORTATION BOARD 
AGREEMENT  
 
The Committee considered the amended Maidstone Joint Transportation 
Board Agreement. 
 
The Chairman noted that the address for Maidstone Borough Council was 
not up to date. 
 
RESOLVED: That the amended Maidstone Joint Transportation Board 
Agreement be approved for adoption in accordance with each party’s 
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governance procedures, subject to the address being updated for 
Maidstone Borough Council within the agreement. 
 

64. VERBAL REPORT OF THE KCC DIRECTOR OF HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORT AND 
WASTE: A20 THROUGH HARRIETSHAM UPDATE  
 
The Strategic Transport and Development Planner from Kent County 
Council presented a verbal report on A20 Through Harrietsham Update. 
 
The following points were noted: 
 

• This item related to the scheme for road improvements on the A20 
which are required to support new housing developments in 
Harrietsham.  
 

• The proposals involved: 
o The narrowing of the carriageway 
o Lowering of the speed limit from 40 mph to 30 mph 
o The provision of new sections of footway and pedestrian 

crossing facilities 
 

• An outline scheme design had been commissioned by MBC and had 
provided a basis for securing financial contributions via Section 106 
agreements from the various housing developments in the village. 
Payment of the contributions was tied to the occupation of the 
developments, which were at varying stages of construction. 

 
• Once funding was available, the County Council would allocate the 

necessary resource to review and progress the scheme design. The 
design had been developed as a complete package and the traffic 
order required for the speed limit reduction would require a 
statutory consultation process. 

 
• In the event that there was local growth fund money left over, 

following delivery of the Maidstone Integrated Transport Package, 
there would be scope for the Maidstone Joint Transportation Board 
to consider whether it could be put towards the Harrietsham 
scheme.  

 
• The County Council would continue to explore other funding 

opportunities that would help to accelerate the delivery of this 
locally important scheme. 

 
RESOLVED: That the verbal report be noted. 
 

65. REPORT OF KCC'S HEAD OF COUNTYWIDE IMPROVEMENTS: HIGHWAY 
IMPROVEMENT SCHEMES  
 
Councillor Clark noted that, as the housing development was no longer 
going ahead, the scheme at Boughton Lane on page 31 could be removed 
from the list. 
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Councillor Clark asked the Strategic Transport and Development Planner 
from Kent County Council whether the scheme at Cripple Street, on page 
29, could be reviewed to consider the amount of land in the frontage to 
allow for future footpath provision. The Officer agreed that this would be 
raised with and considered by Kent County Council’s agreements team. 
 
 


